
  

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE   

Date: 11th May 2023 

 

 

Major Changes Happening Along The Grand Harbour Roundabout 

 
National Roads Authority (NRA) wishes to notify the public of significant changes being made to 

improve the safety and functionality of the Grand Harbour roundabout. From 5th June, motorists 

will no longer be able to turn on to South Sound or Crewe Road via the Grand Harbour 

roundabout when exiting Grand Harbour. Those leaving Grand Harbour will need to travel up 

along Shamrock Road and circle the next roundabout if wishing to travel west along South 

Sound or Crewe Road. 

 

“As an urgent safety concern, the NRA has decided that it would be in the best interest of the 

public to close off the westbound right turn from Grand Harbour around the Century 21 

Roundabout. Once the Edgewater Connector is complete the NRA will revisit this decision”, 

commented Edward Howard, Managing Director of the NRA. 

 

With the number of cars on our roads ever increasing and with the congestion seen on a daily 

basis in the area, the decision to close this lane of the roundabout was made to improve public 

safety and reduce the risk of collision. The NRA wishes to thank the public for their 

understanding and cooperation as we continue to work to improve the safety and development 

of Cayman’s roads. 
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About the National Roads Authority (NRA) 

The National Roads Authority was created on 1st July 2004 by the National Roads Authority 

Law (2004). The NRA aims to enhance transport development in the Cayman Islands by 

building and maintaining a safe and efficient network of roads, in partnership with our Board of 

Directors, our Ministry, Cabinet, and the Private sector, having regard to national and economic 

growth strategies. 

For more information and to stay up to date with our latest projects and developments, visit us 

at https://www.caymanroads.com/ .  
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